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Meeting Minutes
April 26, 2018

Present:  Chairman Leanne Jasset, Marie-Louise Kehoe, Geraldine (Geri) Pacheco, Russ Poole, Diane Barry Preston, Maureen Teti, Sandra Tocman, Parks and Recreation Representative Charles (Chuck) Dello Iacono,  HESSCO Representative Anne Heller, COA Director Sheila Pransky

Meeting called to order at 5:00 PM 

Absent: Sherri Hannigan

Public Discussion: None

Minutes: Motion made by Sandy, seconded by Geri, to accept the March  minutes. So voted.  Russ, Maureen, and Chuck voted present as they did not attend the March meeting.

Director's Report:
The Town has terminated the contract with the company renovating the Ames building.  As a result, there is no target date for the opening of the Senior Center.  Maureen requested updates on the steps being undertaken taken to replace the contractor and reports on the status of the work being done.  The Board is understandably very concerned with the latest step that was taken by the Town.  Mrs. Kehoe and Leanne will draft the letter being sent to the Board of Selectman.
The $100,000 grant received from the state for expenses related to the new center was to be expended by July 1, 2018.  Now with all the unknowns about the center, we are seeking ways to preserve the funds.
We are working on expanding our current transportation options. 
All staff will now wear lanyards with identification tags.  
Several donations have been received and deposited in  the COA Gift Account.  
Planning is underway for the Over 90's party, June 19th, at the American Legion.
The Board reviewed draft cards of the logo and materials for the new center.
There was discussion about the name for the center and how it will be used since there should be a consistent use of the name in all forms of communication.  A vote will be take at the next meeting.  

HESSCO:
Anne reported Dedham received $947,393 in HESSCO services in the last year.
20,000 meals were served in Dedham last year.  
Based on a HESSCO survey 97% of the Dedham respondents said their situations were improved because of the services they received. 
Sandy said review of vendor services is getting underway for anyone who would like to make any comments.

Old Business/New Business:
Chuck congratulated Sheila for the candidates forum.   
Leanne asked for clarification of the van rules and the number of shopping bags allowed. There had been a volunteer in the van who was helping with bags, but he was not a town approved volunteer.  He has since gone through the process required by the town and is now an official volunteer for the shopping trips 3 days a week.   Seniors are also allowed to go to the Food Pantry twice a month. Accordingly, the 2 bag rule is a reasonable limit.  In further discussion, Sheila noted there have been some verbal conflicts in the van.  Board members strongly agreed with Sheila that these present a safety issue and will not be tolerated.

Livable Dedham Update: Diane reported on several activities.
Attendance at the spring forum was good. The  Strategic Plan was presented and will be printed. 
The photo contest to capture the faces and activities of healthy and active aging in Dedham will be over soon.  A photo display will be created and can be viewed at a venue to be determined.  
Walk audit training is being conducted for volunteers and town staff in collaboration with Dedham Square Circle.  Future auditors will have a checklist for the streets they review to give to town officials. Sidewalks will be an important part any audits. Sandy asked if heavy doors at some establishments may also be included in audits.  
Sharna Borsellino sent Sheila information about a transportation grant.  However, due to lack of staff and time, the town cannot pursue this grant at this time.  
Unspent money from the Tufts Grant may be used for dementia friendly initiatives.

Motion made by Chuck, seconded by Russ, to adjourn. So voted.

Meeting adjourned at 6:30 PM.




